The three Selectmen and secretary were present to meet with the Library Trustees and Mr. Michael Ingram, architect for the new library addition and also Mr. Michael Eckman, contractor, at 7:00 pm.

Eckman Construction was low bidder with a figure of \$159,900. Mr. Ingram negotiated therefore Mr. Eckman was able to lower the bid to \$133,560. Some of the c hanges were:substitute brand of electrical fixture; dropp&d enclosed staircase; brick wall eliminated; omit some storage space; omitted regrigerator and cook-top. All the Trustees are in agreement with the changes. Bonds will be posted. The contract was signed by all three Selectmen.

REGULAR MEETING - 7:30 pm

Mrs. Lilliam Foote came in with Mr. & Mrs. Lemay who have purchased land on Bedford Rd. and plan to build a log house and asked questions on procedure for regulations, etc.

Mrs. Foote presented another problem of acreage on the property. The land was surveyed and it was found to be less acreage. She has asked for a refund on her 1980 taxes.

Pistol permits were issued to: Lyla & Frederic Cutting.
Building permits were issued to: Mary Reeves and Byron Rollins.